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Roose Community Primary School



       Information for Parents

Newsletter April / May 2018
Dear Parents/Carers
PTA
We held a PTA meeting yesterday to discuss the Royal Wedding Tea Party and the Summer Fair. The Tea Party will take place during the afternoon of Friday 18th May. Parents and members of the local community are warmly invited to come and share afternoon tea, watch dance demonstrations by each of the classes in the school playground.
School will provide sandwiches and snacks, but we would like to ask parents for donations of cakes for this occasion. Paper plates will be sent home for donations (cakes, biscuits, scones, tray bakes) at the beginning of that week.

Entrance and tea will be free, but there will be donations boxes in the playground. There will also be a raffle with some excellent prizes, tickets for sale on the day. All monies raised will go towards the purchase of a defibrillator, as outlined below and also in the last newsletter.

Wheelchair Basketball
Yesterday we had a world class disabled basketball player in school. He brought 12 more disability wheelchairs with him. After a whole school assembly, each class had time in the hall with Nat and Ray, to have a go in the wheelchairs. The children loved this and it also gave them the opportunity to imagine what it was like to play basketball in a chair, what it was like to manoeuvre the chair and that it was possible to succeed at sport without walking.
Interestingly the Cumbrian under-23s disabled basketball team is number one in the world at the moment. Please have a look at the photographs on the website.

Fitzroy String Quartet
Years 4 and 5 are going to hear the Fitzroy String Quartet on Friday morning, at Dowdales School. This is part of a series called “Friday Live” which celebrates different forms of music. The Fitzroy Quartet formed at the Royal Academy of Music in 2014 and have since won many awards and prizes both at home and abroad. They have performed across the world including Germany, Spain, Poland and South Africa. They are currently the ‘Associate Ensemble’ at the Royal Birmingham Conservatoire where they continue their studies. To find out more visit their website: https://www.fitzroyquartet.com/ 

Dogs

Please can I remind everybody that dogs must not be brought into the playground. A parent was bitten last term. Fortunately, she wasn’t badly hurt, but this could have been much more serious had it been a child.
SATs Timetable 14th to 17th May 2018

	Mon 14th May
	Tues 15th May
	Weds 16th May
	Thurs 17th May
	Fri 18th May

	

	English grammar, punctuation and spelling – 2 papers
	English reading
	Mathematics:

Arithmetic

Reasoning
	Mathematics 

paper 3
	

	
	
	
	
	Royal Wedding Tea Party

Maypole dancing


Parent Consultations
Parent consultations have been organised for 8th and 9th May 2018. These are for years Reception to year 5. Please fill in the reply slip at the end of this newsletter and return to school.
Defibrillator update
In discussion with staff and the PTA we have decided to try to raise money to purchase a defibrillator for the school and local community. This will be located on the gate post, facing the pavement at the front of school. Mrs Redhead attended a paediatric first aid course last month where she learnt that there was a 98% success rate of survival if a defibrillator was used on a person within minutes of a heart attack, but only an 11% chance of survival if CPR (Cardiopulmonary resuscitation) was used. We hope that you will support us with this.
Visits to Brantwood and Tree Top Trek
More information about the above will be sent home next week to the relevant classes.

Yours sincerely
Wendy R Jacobs

Headteacher
Advance warning of other diary dates
	Date
	Event
	Year group
	Times

	

	27.04.2018
	Fitzroy String Quartet at Dowdales
	4 and 5
	Morning

	04.05.2018
	Ugly Duckling Ballet Workshops
	1 and 2
	Morning

	07.05.2018
	May Bank Holiday
	All
	All day

	08.05.2018
	Maypole Dancing Day
	1, 2 and 6
	Sessions

	
	Parent consultations
	R – 5 
	3.30 – 4.50pm

	09.05.2018
	Parent consultations
	R – 5 
	8.45 – 4.50pm

	14 - 17.05.2018
	Key Stage 2 SATs week
	6
	4 days

	18.05.2018
	Royal Wedding Celebration Party
	All
	Afternoon

	21 – 25.05.2018
	Science Week
	All
	All week

	22.05.2018
	Visit to Brantwood
	5
	All day

	24.05.2018
	Tree Top Trek
	3
	All day

	25.05.2018
	School Photographs by Tempest Photography
	All
	Morning

	
	Bright Sparks electricity workshops
	6
	All day

	Half Term Holiday

	05.06.2018
	Cricket coaching starts (6 weeks)
	5 and 6
	Afternoons

	07.06.2018
	K’nex workshops
	4
	Morning

	11.06.2018
	Open the Book Assembly
	All
	9.15am

	
	Bee Bots workshops
	R and 1
	Morning

	14.06.2018
	FIFA World Cup Football starts
	All
	All day

	15.06.2018
	Furness Abbey Visit
	2
	Afternoon

	19.06.2018
	Fell Walking
	2*
	All day

	
	Ugly Duckling Ballet at The Forum
	R, 1 and 2
	Afternoon

	21.06.2018
	Fell Walking
	2*
	All day

	22.06.2018
	KS2 Sports Afternoon
	3 to 6
	1.10pm

	29.06.2018
	KS1 Sports Afternoon
	R to 2
	1.10pm

	06.07.2018
	PTA Summer Fair
	All
	Afternoon

	09 – 11.07.2018
	Y6 Residential in York
	6
	3 days

	09.07.2018
	Open the Book Assembly
	All
	9.15am

	12 – 13.07.2018
	Y4 Residential at Tower Wood
	4
	2 days

	18.07.2018
	Exciting Mystery Day
	All
	All day

	20.07.2018
	Term ends
	All
	2.00pm

	


*The year 2 class will be split into two separate groups for these days, so half of them will got to The Forum on June 19th.
More summer term events will be added to this diary sheet as the year progresses.

Parent Consultations Appointments

Child’s name _________________________________ Year group __________

Please tick the chosen time-slots:

	Tuesday 8th May
	
	Wednesday 9th May
	

	

	
	
	9.00 - 10.00am   
	

	

	
	
	10.00 – 11.00am
	

	

	
	
	11.00 – 11.50am
	

	

	
	
	1.00 – 2.00pm
	

	

	
	
	2.00 – 3.00pm
	

	

	3.30 – 4.30pm
	
	3.30 – 4.30pm
	

	
	
	
	

	4.30 – 4.50pm
	
	4.30 – 4.50pm
	


All appointments are for 10 minutes. We will do our best to give you a time during your chosen slot. If you are genuinely unable to attend on either day, please speak to your child’s class teacher who will be happy to arrange a time to see you.
Telephone: 01229 838841     Website: www.rooseprimary.co.uk    Email:  admin@roose.cumbria.sch.uk


